
 
Wilmington Selectboard Agenda 

April 20, 2021 at 6:00 pm 
 

1. Visitors, Public Comments, Possible Changes to the Agenda 

2. Approve Minutes of April 6, 2021 (5 minutes) 

3. Action Items (5 minutes) 
- The Selectboard to possibly accept the resignations of Alex Struzinski and Brian Hammill 

from the Trails Committee. 
- The Selectboard to possibly appoint Carlotta Gladding to the Trails Committee for the 

remainder of a 4-year term expiring April 2022. 

4. Twin Valley Unified Union School District Vacancy (10 minutes) 
- The school district clerk to consult with the Selectboard on the appointment of Jason 

Hartnett to the TVUUSD board. 

5. Paving Bids (5 minutes) 
- The Selectboard to possibly accept the paving bid from Springfield Paving.  

6. South Main St Bridge (15 minutes) 
- The Selectboard to possibly approve a quote to repair the South Main St bridge along the 

sidewalk at Shafter St. 

7. Public Safety Facility Bond (15 minutes) 
- The Selectboard to possibly approve the state auditor’s checklist required for the bond 

application and bond.  
- The Selectboard to authorize the town manager to sign the bond application and submit to 

the Vermont Bond Bank. 

8. Liquor Commission (5 minutes) 
- The Liquor Commission to possibly approve a First- and Third-Class License and Outside 

Consumption Application for TimTom LLC dba Alpenglow at 9 West Main St. 

9. Other Business  

10. Select Board Members Comments  

11. Town Manager’s Updates (10 minutes) 

12. Executive session 
- The Selectboard to possibly enter into executive session to review the Breadloaf contract 

and discuss borrowing in advance of a bond note. 
- The Selectboard to possibly authorize the town manager to execute any documents related 

to the BreadLoaf contract 
- The Selectboard to possibly authorize the finance officer to sign a BAN for $1.8M. 

 



 

Wilmington Selectboard Meeting Minutes 

April 6, 2021  

 

Present: Tom Fitzgerald, John Gannon, Vince Rice, Sarah Fisher, Tony Tribuno 

Others Present: Scott Tucker, Jessica DeFrancesco, Gretchen Havreluk, Charlie Foster, Ann Manwaring, 

Therese Lounsbury, Chrystal Holt, Amelia Nick, Mike Tuller, David Soens, Jessica Lee Smith 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:00 pm 

 
1. Visitors, Public Comments, Possible Changes to the Agenda 

- Under #7, expand to include town buildings and meetings 

- Under #8 add a First- and Third-Class and Outside Consumption renewal for Southern 

Vermont White House Inn LLC dba Southern Vermont White House at 178 RT 9 E. 

2. Approve Minutes of March 16 and 23, 2021 

- Gannon moved to approve the minutes of March 16, 2021, Rice second; 4-0, Fisher 

abstained. 

- Gannon moved to approve the minutes of March 23, 2021, Rice second; all in favor.  

3. Action Items 

- Manwaring gave an update on DV Fiber, and the different sub-committees that have been 

formed. Fitzgerald moved to re-appoint Ann Manwaring as representative to DV Fiber, and 

Alan Baker and Gretchen Havreluk as alternates, Rice second; all in favor. 

- Holt found the DRB process very interesting when she had to appear for her small business. 

Gannon moved to appoint Chrystal Holt to the DRB, Rice second; all in favor. 

- Gannon moved to accept, with regret, the resignation of Randy Knaggs from the Recreation 

Committee, Rice second; all in favor. 

4. Windham Solid Waste District Recycling Containers  

- WCSWMD will no longer be loaning recycling containers to towns. Rice moved to approve 

the MOU and bill of sale accepting ownership recycling containers previously loaned to the 

Town, Tribuno second; all in favor. 

5. Sidewalks  

- Havreluk received a VTrans Alternative grant for both sides of South Main St. Only two bids 

were received for the design RFP. Performance and knowledge are main criteria, with a point 

system for the committee to choose a grantee. Gannon moved to authorize the town 

manager to enter into and sign a contract with Dufresne Group for the North Main St 

sidewalk project, Rice second; all in favor. 

- The East Main St sidewalk project is still ongoing. Utility poles are being moved with Green 

Mountain Power. The state grant advisor is requiring the town to redo all but one easement; 

a number of properties have new owners. New owners add a slight challenge to this 

ongoing project. There are some issues with water and sewer line placement requiring 

additional engineering work.  

 

 

 



6. Electric Vehicle Charging Stations  

- David Soens of BLINK discussed the proposed placement of two fast and one long term 

electronic vehicle charging stations in the Dixon Lot. Each unit will have two connectors. 

The grant has a 7-year agreement, though they would like a 10-year agreement if 

amenable. BLINK handles the maintenance and upkeep of the equipment. They will pay the 

electric bill until there is a revenue; the Town receives a percentage of the net revenue. The 

spaces in the parking lot will need to be deemed as EV spaces only. Jessica Smith asked 

what percentage of cars in town are electric. Gannon moved to approve the design of the 

BLINK EVC stations at the park & ride and to authorize the Town Manager to sign a contract 

pending a DRB hearing and permitting, Fisher second; all in favor. 

7. Memorial Hall, Town buildings and public meetings  

- The governor is moving into three phases. By July 4th there will be no mandates, just 

“universal guidance”. In July we could take a look at the universal guidance and re-open. We 

are planning to put porta-potties back out this year, and we will supply Memorial Hall with 

extra cleaning supplies. One person every 100 square feet (for unvaccinated persons) per 

room is part of the second stage. The Board agreed to wait until July to start re-opening. 

Fitzgerald moved to enter liquor commission at 7:28 pm, Rice second; all in favor. 

8. Liquor Commission  

- Rice moved to approve a First- and Third-Class License Renewal for Cask & Kiln Kitchen at 4 

N Main St, and 

- A First- and Third-Class, and Outside Consumption renewal for Southern Vermont White 

House Inn LLC dba Southern Vermont White House at 178 RT 9 E, Tribuno second; all in 

favor. 

Out of liquor commission at 7:30 pm 

9. Other Business  

10. Selectboard Members Comments  

- Fisher said the transfer station could use some clean-up now that the snow is gone. It is on 

Brandon’s list. 

- Gannon’s committee has the legislative bill for the water district merger in his committee. 

Town meeting had a lot more participation this year by Australian ballot, and the future of 

town meetings should be discussed. 

11. Town Manager’s Updates  

- Thanked the board for all of their support with the staff throughout COVID, based on their 

needs. 

- Working on the Clerk of the Works contract, and waiting to hear back from BreadLoaf on 

their contract. 

- Working on the bond bank application, and talking with local banks about borrowing in 

anticipation of the note, so we can move forward. 

- VLCT has been talking about the American Rescue Plan. Winooski is receiving about $2.1 

million. Our estimate for funding is $500,000. It is all based on census data. We will have 

three years to spend this on infrastructure (as an example).  

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:48 pm 



 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jessica DeFrancesco, Administrative Assistant 

 

 

Approved by the Wilmington Selectboard:    

 

 

________________________             __________________________          _______________________ 

Thomas Fitzgerald, Chair             John Gannon, Vice Chair          Vince Rice, Clerk 

 

 

________________________           ______________________ 

 Sarah Fisher               Tony Tribuno 
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Jessica DeFrancesco

From: alex <alex@theoriginalwhatsonmyroof.com>

Sent: Thursday, April 15, 2021 9:55 AM

To: Jessica DeFrancesco

Subject: RE: Email

Good morning everyone! 

   Apologies for my absence as a member on the trail committee. Working out of state has proposed more challenges 

than anticipated. I truly wish I could have been more of a help. You all do such a wonderful job with the trails. At this 

time, you may remove me as a member, as I am not doing any good taking up a chair.  

Regards, 

Alex Struzinski 

 

 

 
Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone 

 

 

-------- Original message -------- 

From: Jessica DeFrancesco <jdefrancesco@wilmingtonvt.us>  

Date: 4/15/21 09:51 (GMT-05:00)  

To: alex@theoriginalwhatsonmyroof.com  

Subject: Email  

 

Good morning Alex. 

  

Thank you for the chat this morning regarding the trails committee. 

  

You can just respond to this email and I will send it along. 

  

Thank you so much. 

  

Jessica DeJessica DeJessica DeJessica DeFrancescoFrancescoFrancescoFrancesco 

Administrative AssistantAdministrative AssistantAdministrative AssistantAdministrative Assistant 

Town of WilmingtonTown of WilmingtonTown of WilmingtonTown of Wilmington 

PO Box 217PO Box 217PO Box 217PO Box 217 



To the Wilmington Board of Selectmen:  
 
I would like to be considered for the Wilmington Trail Committee. As a past member of the Wilmington 
Beautification Committee (Secretary) and Memorial Hall, I am eager to fill a vacancy on the WTC. My 
love of the outdoors extends to my active participation on the landscape committee in Chimney Hill 
where I have lived for 38 years. I do my part in helping to keep trails cleared of debris and litter and have 
participated in Green up Day over the years.  We are indeed fortunate to have a wonderful trail system 
in Wilmington that we need to promote and take care of.  I would be glad to do my part. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Carlotta Gladding 
 







From: Jason Hartnett <jasonhartnett@hotmail.com> 
Date: Sun, Apr 4, 2021 at 4:14 PM 
Subject: School board open seat 
To: lchampagne@wswsu49.org <lchampagne@wswsu49.org> 
  

Hi Laura, 
  
I write this email to show my interest in the open seat on the school board. I’ve been in contact with 
Kathy Larsen and we’ve discussed the role and responsibilities of a board member (via email), and I 
believe I’d be a good addition to the board. I believe I share similar or the same values with the 
school system and community, from what I’ve seen so far having lived in Wilmington for 4 years 
now. Aside from what I’m now doing professionally, I’ve held management positions for the last 
13 years. I’ve worked with diverse groups of people and managed resources and budgets. I 
don’t directly have any education system experience, aside from being an involved parent. I’d 
be happy to answer any questions you or the board may have for me during the vetting 
process.  
  
Thank you, 
  
Jason Hartnett 
802-258-1350 
JasonHartnett@hotmail.com 
  
 

mailto:jasonhartnett@hotmail.com
mailto:lchampagne@wswsu49.org
mailto:lchampagne@wswsu49.org
mailto:JasonHartnett@hotmail.com
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Jessica DeFrancesco

From: Scott Tucker

Sent: Friday, April 16, 2021 9:22 AM

To: Jessica DeFrancesco

Subject: FW: Castle hill bridge 

From: Matthew Belden <MBelden@neilhdaniels.com> 

Date: April 15, 2021 at 11:52:29 AM EDT 

To: Sheldon Brassor <brassorsheldon@gmail.com> 

Cc: Scott Sweet <ssweet@neilhdaniels.com> 

Subject: RE: Castle hill bridge 

  

Hi Sheldon, 

  

Between the pictures and dimensions you sent to me and reviewing the State’s inspection report I have 

everything I need to work up a number.  

  

It looks like the first 15’ or so of rail should be repaired/replaced and then the bottom of the rail should 

be repaired for the remainder of the length.  We’d need to reduce the width of the bridge to one lane 

and install temporary barrier where we’d be replacing the first 15’ of rail and we’d have to close the 

sidewalk to pedestrian traffic during construction.  We’d also need to set up & remove scaffolding 

behind the rail and these aspects add to the duration and to the cost.   We should be able to complete 

this project in 4 weeks and our price would be $95,000.00.  I will be returning to work sometime next 

week, if you need a more formal proposal I can send you one at that time. 

  

Matt Belden 
Vice President – Structures 
Daniels Construction 
802-356-5798 (mobile) 
  

From: Sheldon Brassor <brassorsheldon@gmail.com>  

Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 8:26 AM 

To: Matthew Belden <MBelden@NeilHDaniels.com> 

Subject: Castle hill bridge  

  

Bridge is 60’. 8”off sidewalk to top of pour, back needs fixing on sections  

Thanks Sheldon  















SHORT TERM DEBT <1 YEAR

ID Closing Date Original Amount Amount Outstanding Purpose Lender
Direct or Self 
Supporting

Final Maturity 
(MM/DD/YYYY)

85 7/1/2011 340,000.00$                     30,000.00$                       New Highway Garage VMBB Direct Debt 11/1/2021
WPL-208 2/20/2013 4,951.10$                         4,951.10$                         Water Merger VMBB Direct Debt 12/1/2021

9806880-00012 4/7/2017 444,000.00$                     444,000.00$                     Look Rd Bridge People's Bank Direct Debt 4/1/2022

LONG TERM DEBT (INCLUDING CAPITAL LEASES) > 1 YEAR

ID Closing Date Original Amount Amount Outstanding Purpose Lender
Direct or Self 
Supporting

Final Maturity 
(MM/DD/YYYY) Loan ID

1 9,500.00$                         9,500.00$                         Water Expansion VMBB Direct Debt 11/1/2028 WPL-306-1
2 13,400.00$                       13,400.00$                       Sewer Expansion VMBB Direct Debt 7/1/2028 RF1-242-1

3 6/15/2016 $1,597,000 $1,597,000 Sewer Upgrade USDA Sewer 6/15/2046
Change Value
Change Value
Change Value
Change Value
Change Value
Change Value
Change Value
Change Value
Change Value
Change Value
Change Value
Change Value
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